
  CITY AND COUNTY OF SAN FRANCISCO 
 POLICE DEPARTMENT 
 HEADQUARTERS 
 1245 3RD Street 
 San Francisco, California  94158 

  LONDON N. BREED WILLIAM SCOTT 
         MAYOR  CHIEF OF POLICE 

 
March 01, 2022 
 
Via email 124871-82008728@requests.muckrock.com 
 
Samuel Sinyangwe 
MuckRock News DEPT MR 124871 411A Highland Ave 
Somerville, MA 02144-2516 
 
RE: Public Records Request, dated February 19, 2022, Reference # P063080-021922 
 
Dear Samuel Sinyangwe: 
 
The San Francisco Police Department (SFPD) received your Public Records Act request, dated 
February 19, 2022. 
 
You requested, “To Whom It May Concern: 
 
Pursuant to the California Public Records Act, I hereby request the following records: 
 
A spreadsheet containing all data reported to the California Department of Justice from 2018-21 
pursuant to the Racial and Identity Profiling Act, including all columns of information/variables 
as well as all location and narrative columns reported under this program. If one or more 
columns is determined to be non-disclosable or exempt, please provide all remaining columns of 
information. 
 
The requested documents will be made available to the general public, and this request is not 
being made for commercial purposes. 
 
In the event that there are fees, I would be grateful if you would inform me of the total charges in 
advance of fulfilling my request. I would prefer the request filled electronically, by e-mail 
attachment if available or CD-ROM if not. 
 
Thank you in advance for your anticipated cooperation in this matter. I look forward to receiving 
your response to this request within 10 calendar days, as the statute requires. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Samuel Sinyangwe.”  
 
SFPD is invoking the extension of time to respond to your request pursuant to Government Code 
section 6253(c) due to the need to search and review our records. Once it has been determined 
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whether the information you request is available, we will advise you within 14 days, but no later 
than March 15. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact the Legal Division at (415) 837-7394. 
 
Thank you for your courtesy in this regard.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Lieutenant Lynn Reilly #1141 
Risk Management - Legal Division 


